
GOV. MSG. NO. 163 

E X E C U T I V E  C H A M B E R S  

H O N O L U L U  
N E I L  A B E R C R O M B I E  

G O V E R N O R  

January 9,2014 

The Honorable Donna Mercado Kim, The Honorable Joseph M. Souki, Speaker 
President 
and Members of the Senate 

Twenty-Seventh State Legislature 
State Capitol, Room 409 
Honolulu, Hawaii 9681 3 

and Members of the House of 
Representatives 

Twenty-Seventh State Legislature 
State Capitol, Room 431 
Honolulu, Hawaii 9681 3 

Dear President Kim, Speaker Souki, and Members of the Legislature: 

For your information and consideration, I am transmitting a copy of the Department of 
Public Safety's and Department of Health's Transfer of Responsibilities of the Medical 
Use of Marijuana Program from the Department of Public Safety to the Department of 
Health Report, as required by Act 177, Session Laws of Hawaii 2013. In accordance 
with section 93-16, Hawaii Revised Statutes, I am also informing you that the report 
may be viewed electronically at: http://dDs. hawaii.aov/Dublications/reDorts-to- 
leaislature/. 

Sincerelv, 

NEIL ABERCROMBIE 
Governor, State of Hawaii 
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